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Please share the Newsletter with your spouse! 
 

      John and Judy
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This month, we again remember that freedom is not free! Lives and fortunes were lost 
to establish our country as a free and independent nation. 
 
As we enjoy our Independence Day celebration with cook-outs, and the thrill of the  
fireworks display at our nation’s Capital, let us bow our heads and think about those 
who have paid the ultimate price for our freedom. Also, remember those who lost 
limbs and their health for the cause. Their lives are forever changed.  
 
Our forever-a-Marine member, George Meegan, related a personal encounter with a 
double amputee in the gym which caused him to pause and reflect. For the good of 
the Chapter, the Newsletter would like to share his reflection.  
 
We are all aware of our personal bodies, daily, and the messages which we receive 
that tell us that something is just not working well. Sore knees, elbows, fingers, etc. A 
nagging stiff neck, or a bad bruise. A “hitch in our git along”, so to speak.  
George was at the gym, thinking of his sore knees, when he noticed a man near his 
own age who had only half of his left arm and half of his left leg.  The amputee was 
working out with vigor. He was not a vet. He was a civilian who nearly lost his life in a 
motorcycle accident.  Whatever his motivation, this person reminded George of the 
Marine Corps philosophy – “Suck it up and continue to march!”  
 
George acknowledges that we all have our physical difficulties and challenges. 
However, he would like everyone to be encouraged, as was he, by an 80-year-old with 
half an arm and half a leg who is not giving up or feeling sorry for himself. He is sucking 
it up and continuing to march in his own way!  
 
Thank you, George, for inspiring all of us to look beyond ourselves and be thankful 
for our blessings! 
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July Congratulations!

 
 
 
 
 

  
 

MEMBER  SPOUSE  
 

ANNIVERSARY 
 

 

Alan Ashmore 1 Linda T. Hayball 12 Ted and Karen Kondferak 1 

Ann Schminke 15 Royetta Dooley 14 William G. Koch 
3 
 

Sheryl Mauldin 17 Paula Anderer 17 James Faull 20 

Michael A. Dickson 19 Lynne Loss 28   

Hubert Sharp 20 Pamela Banachowski 31   

Karl E. Kohlhoff 28     

Bob Dulong 29     
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!! 
Visit the website to 

register!  
 

https://wheelchairgames.org 
 

 
 

 
July 7-12, 2022 

Tempe, AZ 
 
 

 
 

https://wheelchairgames.org/
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Thomas Jefferson attended The College of William and Mary in Williamsburg, VA. When he enrolled 
in 1760 at age 16, he was already proficient in the classics and could read the Latin and Greek 
authors in the original language. He did so for all of the rest of his life.  Jefferson was influenced by 
the Enlightenment and the philosophy of John Locke, and incorporated some of those ideas in the 
Declaration. His greatest influences, however, were Dr. William Small of Scotland and George 
Wythe, the first Law Professor at William and Mary. Dr. Small was his Mathematics professor who was 
skilled in all the sciences and very eager to communicate all he knew to Jefferson. Jefferson read 
law under George Wythe for five years. He was a “man for all seasons.” He visited the Governor’s 
House as a young man with his mentors and even played the violin and cello there for entertainment. 
 
On June 11, 1776, Thomas Jefferson was appointed to a 5-man committee which was tasked with 
drafting a formal document which would justify the colonies’ break with Great Britain. He was 33 
years-old, had a beautiful handwriting style with quill and ink. He was the obvious choice to draft 
such an important document. The other members of the committee were John Adams-MA, 
Benjamin Franklin-PA, Robert Livingston-NY and Roger Sherman-CT. Jefferson was given 17 days to 
draw up the document, due to the fact that the Congress was so busy.  The draft included corrections 
by John Adams and Benjamin Franklin. Although the Declaration was considered the collective work 
of the Continental Congress; however, in the 1790’s Jefferson was recognized as its principal author. 
 
The Declaration was approved on July 4, 1776, but not signed until nearly a month later because 
they did not have the approval of all 13 colonies until July 9.  The founding fathers knew very well 
what fate awaited them if they signed the document. King George III and the British Parliament 
would surely see it as treason.   Nevertheless, they primarily signed their names on August 2, 1776, 
in the Pennsylvania State House, now known as Independence Hall. Others signed later. The iconic 
Liberty Bell resides there. 
 
The last sentence of the Declaration is a promise, one to another,” We mutually pledge to each other 
our Lives, our Fortunes, and our Sacred Honor.” Some did lose their lives and their fortunes for the 
sake of the independence of our country. To them we all owe a great debt. It took uncommon 
courage to sign our Declaration of Independence. 
 
As if to punctuate the importance of the date, both John Adams and Thomas Jefferson died on July 
4, 1826, while the country celebrated Independence Day. They were the last two “revolutionaries” 
alive. Adams’ last words were, “Thomas Jefferson still survives.” However, Jefferson had died at 
Monticello five hours earlier. 
 
 

https://www.federalflags.com/declaration/independence 
findanyanswer.com/what-did-the-signers-of-the-declaration-pledge-to-each-other 

 
 
 
 
 
  

https://www.federalflags.com/declaration/independence
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Luncheon  
Superstition Mountain Chapter MOAA Auxiliary 

 

Wednesday, July 13, 2002 
 

Lunch at 11:00am 
 

Denny’s   
Route 60 and Rural Rd. 

 
Order lunch off the menu 

No reservation needed 

     
 

 

 

 

 

Luncheon Meeting 
Superstition Mountain Chapter MOAA 

  
 
   Be back by September 17th!  
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Chairman’s Report 

  
 
 
Legislative 
Bob Grierson 
  

 
 
 
 

 

                                       (continued on next page)

 

https://www.azleg.gov/findmylegislator/
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.moaa.org%2Fcontent%2Fpublications-and-media%2Fnews-articles%2F2022-news-articles%2Fadvocacy%2Fndaa-update-house-tackles-pay-raise%2C-end-strength%2C-medical-billets%2C-and-more%2F%3Futm_source%3Dnewsletter%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3DTMNsend%26utm_content%3DIA%2BATFHSRM%2B1%2BFrO%2BL%2BNC&data=05%7C01%7C%7C76c8811bcff3408390fb08da4fc53227%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637910005622049770%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=pYOAYSUv9iXy7aHzsO%2BbuwV7uvZ8GWuUuvtvXQhycZU%3D&reserved=0
https://moaa.quorum.us/campaign/40155/
https://moaa.quorum.us/campaign/40155/
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(continued) 

 

 

https://moaa.quorum.us/campaign/39697/
https://moaa.quorum.us/campaign/39697/
https://moaa.quorum.us/campaign/39683/
https://moaa.quorum.us/campaign/39683/
https://moaa.quorum.us/campaign/36661/
https://moaa.quorum.us/campaign/36661/
https://moaa.quorum.us/bills/
https://moaa.quorum.us/
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FALL MEMBER LUNCHEON MEETING 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

2022 Chapter Activity Schedule - (Dates and times are subject to change.) 

 

Chapter Board Chapter Auxiliary Chapter Member/Guest 

Meetings Luncheons Luncheon Meetings 

 
July 13 - 11:00am Denny’s     

Route 60/Rural Rd. 
N/A 

N/A 
Aug.17-  11:00am Denny’s 

Route 60/Rural Rd. 
N/A 

 

 
September 2022 Luncheon Meeting 

 
Saturday, Sept. 17, 2022 – Double Tree by Hilton 

Social Hour – Noon    Lunch – 1:00pm 
 

BUFFET 
(TBD) 

 

$30.00 per meal – Name(s) _________________________________________________ 
 

Reservations must be in by Sunday, September 11th      
Make checks payable to:  SMC of MOAA 

 

CLIP AND MAIL TO:  ARLAN ALLEN:  4201 W Luke Ave, Phoenix AZ 85019 
602-283-5862 (can leave message) or email: cw4allen@cox.net  

 
 

mailto:cw4allen@cox.net
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Dedicated to the memory of Marlene Fox, our long-time Newsletter Editor  
 

                                              “Life is not fair. Get over it!”  

_______________________________________________________________________ 
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MOAA Home Page: https://www.moaa.org 

MOAA SMC Chapter Website: https://smcmoaa.org 
    
                                         : https://beconnectedaz.org 

 
Visit the websites and explore the different features 

and other organizations in your area. 

https://www.moaa.org/
https://smcmoaa.org/
https://beconnectedaz.org/

